
 

Katie and Emily Kurburski 



 

July 2017 - Volume 52 Number 3 

The Michigander
“Family Fun Through Camping In Michigan”

http://www.mifcrv.org 

Campout Announcements 

Sept 5- 9 – Michigan Retiree Rally, St Louis, MI 
Sept 15-17 – MSA Fall Campout, Gladwin, MI 
Sept 22-24 – Blue Water District Mixer, Imlay City, MI 
Oct 6-8 – Halloween Campout, Hudsonville, MI 
November 5 – MSA Delegates meeting, Burton MI 48519 

Please support the many activities scheduled in 2017. 

(Also see registration forms on pages 11-14) 

Awards 
Remember to send in your nominations for the Family of 

the Year and the Jonsey Award.  Nominations are due by 
June 1st. 

To nominate someone for Family of the Year; send a 
letter listing the family name, chapter name, involvement in 
FCRV, community involvement, and anything else you may 
think is relevant. 

To nominate a teen for the Jonsey Award, send a letter 
including the teen name, chapter name, involvement in FCRV, 
school involvement, community involvement, and anything 
else you feel is relevant. 

Please mail your nominations to: 
Jamie and Kaylene VanWagner 
502 Andres St. 
Chesaning, MI  48616 
Or e-mail them to:  awards@mifcrv.org 

Thank you. 
Jamie and Kaylene VanWagner 
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Join us on Facebook.com/ Michigan Family 
Campers and RV’ers 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/349029098472615/ 

The Michigander Editor 
Ron O’Dell  
7065 Mowerson Road 
Melvin, Michigan 48454 Editor’s note:  Please check your 

Michigander EXPIRATION DATE 

Send correction to: Michigander@mifcrv.org  
(Only if you are subscriber for a Mailed copy) 

The Michigander Subscription 
Subscription rate is $8 for 4 issues.  Send your 
name, address, chapter name and check made 
payable to: 

Michigan State Association of NCHA/FCRV 
and send to:  Kaylene VanWagner, Treasurer 
502 Andres, Chesaning, MI  48616 
treasurer@mifcrv.org 

http://www.mifcrv.org/
mailto:treasurer@mifcrv.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/349029098472615/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/349029098472615/
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mailto:Michigander@mifcrv.org
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News from the MSA President 

Thank you for electing me as your MSA President. I will do my 
best to fulfill the duties of this office. A special thank you to Dave 
Mull for the fine example he has set for me and I will continue to 
maintain that standard.  Thank you to my board who has agreed to 
accept their respective offices and I am looking forward to working 
with you. My door is always open, feel free to contact me anytime. 

The attendance at our State Campouts has been declining in 
recent years and good numbers are needed to help fund our State 
Association.  I ask you to make a special effort to attend these 
rallies and also the district campouts. The strength and security of 
MIFCRV is depending on it. The Fall campout in Gladwin 
(September 15-17) will be hosted by second and third generation 
members of the FCRV.  Let’s all really make an effort to attend and 
show your thanks and appreciation through your presence and 
participation. The Michigan Association is only funded through the 
Spring and Fall campouts; FCRV dues go to the national 
organization making it crucial that we patronize our MIFCRV 
campouts in order to keep our Michigan camping family going.  

Thank you 
Paul R Jones 
president@mifcrv.org 

NOTICE!!!!!!!! 
All pictures and clipart must be accompanied with documentation showing that we have legal use 

of it.  Either a statement that you took the pictures and have the rights to have them published or 
a link/reference/URL etc. for the place/source that it came from.  If they are your own pictures, 
please say so.  All registration forms with clipart will also need documentation!! 

Thank you for your cooperation and sorry for any inconvenience this causes. 

Permission for all articles, photos, and clipart in this issue has been obtained for 
publication. 

Editor’s Note:  Please submit campout registrations (Word preferred) to 
me by email:  Michigander@mifcrv.org 

Be sure to include DOUCUMENTATION for any pictures or clipart. 

Michigander DEADLINE DATES 
DEADLINES for submitting articles to the Michigander are: 

December 10 for the January issue 
March 10 for the April issue 
Friday after State Spring for the July issue 
Friday after State Fall for the October issue 

You can start TODAY by sending articles to: michigander@mifcrv.org.

Anyone may submit an article for consideration to be included. 

The Michigander 
The Michigander is the official publication of the

Michigan State Association of Family Campers and 
RVers published four times per year.  The opinions 
expressed in The Michigander are those of the authors 
and do not necessarily represent the opinion of 
NCHA/FCRV or MSA. 

Michigan State Association Officers 
John & Linda English, State Directors 
P.O. Box 215 
Quincy, MI 49082 
statedirectors@mifcrv.org  
Pete & Samie-Jo Schaub, Assistant State 
Directors 
9355 E. Lakeview Hills Road 
Traverse City, MI 49684 
assistantstatedirectors@mifcrv.org 
Paul Jones, President 
387 E. Southern Rd 
Coldwater, MI  49036 
president@mifcrv.org  
Pete Schaub, Vice President 
9355 E. Lakview Hills Rd. 
Traverse City, MI 49684-7622 
vicepresident@mifcrv.org  
Regina Jentzen, Secretary 
8580 Moorish Rd 
Birch Run, MI  48415-8774 
secretary@mifcrv.org  
Jane Thornton, Treasurer 
2084 Madsen Dr. 
Saginaw, MI  48601-9321 
treasurer@mifcrv.org  
Dave Mull, Senior Advisor 
 11435 Prairie Ave
Allendale MI 49401
senioradvisor@mifcrv.org  

State/National Program Directors 
Awards - Jamie/Kaylene VanWagner 
CAMP = Margaret Pallas 
Campground Coordinator – Jeannie Wood 
Chaplin -Ron O’Dell 
Commercial - 
Communications - Keith Woolworth 
Conservation - Tony/JoDee Pruden 
 Disaster and Safety Awareness - 
Historian -  
Legislative Report - Pete Pallas 
Michigander Editor – Ron O’Dell 

michigander@mifcrv.org  
Michigander Subscription Chair –Jane Thornton 
National Insignia - 
Pageant Coordinator - Samie-Jo Schaub 
Parliamentarian - Donna Setzler 
Retiree Directors - Mary Lou Heft 
Scholarship Director - Jane Thornton 
State Insignia - Dave/Heidi Mull 
Teen Directors – Shannon & Louise Crookedacre 
Webmaster - Paul Jones 
Young Adult Directors - Marci Mcintosh & Geof Stringer 
Youth/Double Digit Director – Foster/Anne Kurburski 

mailto:statedirectors@mifcrv.org
mailto:assistantstatedirectors@mifcrv.org
mailto:president@mifcrv.org
mailto:vicepresident@mifcrv.org
mailto:secretary@mifcrv.org
mailto:treasurer@mifcrv.org
mailto:senioradvisor@mifcrv.org
mailto:michigander@mifcrv.org
mailto:michigander@mifcrv.org
mailto:Michigander@mifcrv.org
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STATE DIRECTOR’S NEWS 

It has been some time since we had a state campout at the Charlotte Fairgrounds and we 
sure enjoyed our stay. The Eager Beaver Chapter hosted as they celebrated their 50th Chapter 
Anniversary. The spring campout is always different as hosts can plan some fun and exciting 

activities! Congratulations Eager Beaver Chapter and thanks for hosting a fun campout. 
Please remember spring campouts are planned at the discretion of the hosts so attend with the idea of 

experiencing new activities. Change is difficult but; please allow our hosts to carry through with their plans to try 
exciting new things…thank you! 

Spring is time for award presentations and we were excited to present the following chapter anniversary
awards: Fifty-year awards were presented to Eager Beaver, Sundowners, Wandering Wigwams, and Wolverine 
Drifters. A forty-five year award was presented to Roll N BuNCHA Chix and a thirty-five year anniversary award 
to Little House on Wheels Gang. If your chapter was not represented, certificates were given to District Directors. 

The State Director Award this year was awarded to Fred and Shirley Schaeding from the Northern District.
Unfortunately they were unable to attend the campout. We are most appreciative of their dedication and service to 
FCRV in Michigan. Congratulations Fred and Shirley! 

The field staff fundraiser at the spring campout raised $245!!! Thank you so much for your support to the fund
which helps to support many activities of MSA. From that fund we have purchased cloth bags to use for 
recruitment. The field staff has also decided to give every member in good standing who attends either our state or 
fall campout in Michigan a bag. Please make sure you get your bag from us to use to help increase our membership. 
Bags are issued one per member family. 

This year’s Octoberest will be replaced by a campout (postponed until August 10-12, 2018) to be held at
Lake of Dreams Campground in Merrill, MI August 18-20. The campground is hosting a Pirate Theme that weekend 
and they have planned activities. On Saturday we will gather for a potluck breakfast and supper. Ham will be 
purchased from the field staff fund for supper. Please bring your favorite potluck dishes to both meals. We will 
schedule a short field staff discussion so there will be plenty of time to enjoy the weekend. If you have any items to 
include on the agenda, please let us know. All FCRV Members are welcome to join us. 

Campvention 2017 in Lima, Ohio is just around the corner. We hope you have made plans to attend since this
year it is just over our southern boarder! We have many Michigan members who are either chairing activities or 
volunteering and we are most thankful for their support and enthusiasm. 

Our National Teen Queen, Emily Kurburski, will be hosting a thank you lunch on Tuesday for all Campvention
participants. Please support Emily and enjoy your free lunch. 

Our Michigan Teen Queen Katie Kurburski and Teen King Peter Kurburski are anxious to get to Lima and 
compete in the national pageant. 

For the Michigan Get-Together, tentatively we are planning a breakfast potluck early morning on Tuesday.
Please check the Michigan Bulletin Board for further updates and up-to-date news!
We hope to see you in Lima!
John & Linda English, Michigan State Directors
statedirectors@mifcrv.org

The Michigander is published 2 ways 

NOTICE! 
We are mailing one using the U.S. Postal Service.  This printed copy is in black & white 
consisting of only the first 12 pages and does not contain color or pictures.  If you desire to see 
the rest of the pages with the pictures and color; the digital edition of The Michigander may be 
accessed online at: http://mifcrv.org/Michigander/  

NOTICE! 

mailto:statedirectors@mifcrv.org
http://mifcrv.org/Michigander/
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Scholarship News 

It is graduation season and I would like to congratulate all the graduates out there. Soon you 
will be embarking on a new phase of your life.  Some of you are going off to college; others 
will be heading straight into the working world.  Whatever your direction, my advice to you is 
jump right in with a smile on your face and a positive attitude; both will take you a long way.   

By the time you receive this edition of The Michigander, the 2016-17 scholarship 
application deadline will have passed.  I’d like to remind you to be eligible for a scholarship 
next year, one of the requirements is the applicant or applicant’s parents must attend at least 
one (1) Michigan FCRV campout this year and camped/stayed overnight one night.  The 
qualifying campouts are:  MSA State Spring, MSA State Fall campout and a District campout.  
So, get out there and camp with your FCRV family and enjoy our wonderful organization.  
Have a great summer!! 

IMPORTANT REMINDER:  Teens living at home planning to attend college or a trade
school, upon turning 20 years of age, will need to request a 20-year old honorary membership 
from the Michigan State Director to apply for a free membership.  To be eligible for a National 
or Michigan FCRV scholarship, you must be a member in good standing. (See policy below)  

Michigan Scholarship applications are available on the MSA website, www.mifcrv.org.  Be
sure to apply for a National Scholarship by contacting the National Scholarship Director at 
fcrvscholarship2014@gmail.com.  Be sure to enter FCRV Scholarship in the subject line.   

For questions contact: 
Jane Thornton, Scholarship Director 
2084 Madsen Rd. 
Saginaw, MI  48601 
Ph. 989-777-5958  
E-mail:  scholarship@mifcrv.org.            

Jane Thornton, Scholarship Director 

POLICY ‑ TWENTY YEAR OLD HONORARY MEMBERSHIP 
1. Any single child of an FCRV member in good standing, may at the age of 20, request of the State/Provincial 

Director that his/her name be placed on the 20 year old honorary membership list. The name, address, and birth date of 
the 20 year old will be provided to the national office through the State/Provincial Directors. 

2. FCRV will extend the membership of a single child through the age of 24 if that individual is in the military 
or a student in college or technical school.  This extension ceases upon leaving college, release from the military, 
marriage, or lack of application to the State/Provincial Director EACH year for a membership extension.  At the 
end of the extension period the member must pay for a renewal at the going rate. 
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FCRV Memorial Day Parade in Gladwin, Michigan 
There are several FCRV members in Michigan who annually attend the Dick Berg Rodeo held in Gladwin, 

Michigan. Dick Berg passed away twelve years ago and was instrumental in bringing the rodeo to Gladwin. 
This year International King and Queen, Bob and Carolyn Deshone attended. It was decided we would participate

in Gladwin’s Memorial Day Parade. Bob and Carolyn dressed up in their finest and rode in the convertible owned and 
driven by Pete Schaub. Also in the parade was second and third generation members of the Nature’s Nuts Chapter. 
Jane Thornton and Samie-Jo Schaub passed out approximately 100 FCRV membership flyers to parade watchers. 
Many were heard saying “these are the people who camp at the rodeo!” A fun time was had by those of us who 
watched the parade and we are hopeful our efforts will gain new members in Michigan! We hope you enjoy the few 
pictures we took during the parade. 

John & Linda English, Michigan State Directors
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RETIREE NEWS!!! 
What:  Michigan Retiree Rally 
When: September 5th - 9th 2017  
Where: Church of God Campground, 8489 N. Bagley Rd. St. Louis Mi. 48880 

Come join us for the Michigan Retiree Rally. Meals provided will be:  breakfast, lunch, and two dinners; there will also be 
an ice cream social, and many games throughout the week. This year there will be a quilt raffle donated by Linda English with 
proceeds going to the local food bank in lieu of donations of non-perishable food. I am thankful for the many volunteers who 
came forward for this campout. 

I hope to see you all in St. Louis.
Mary Lou Heft, State Retiree Director

(Registration Form in the Campout Registrations section.)

Leading Manufacturer Designs Electric RV Window Operator 

Muncy Corporation announced their new groundbreaking product called SideWinder. Located in Springfield, Ohio; 
Muncy Corporation is established as a leader in the design and ma nufacture of window regulators, modules and door 
assemblies for heavy truck and specialty equipment. The 
company has now expanded their designs to include the 
patented SideWinder for the RV enthusiasts who want to 
enhance their home away from home experience. 

SideWinder is an electric powered operator for crank out 
windows used in the RV, Marine, Truck, and Utility Trailer 
market. It utilizes a vehicles 12 volt battery or an optional 
battery pack to operate. Its unique design includes built in safe 
and easy to use features. The design eliminates difficult hand 
cranking and hard to reach locations and is especially beneficial 
to those who have physical challenges. Muncy custom designs 
for the customer's application in various sizes and SideWinder 
installs easily on most OEM windows. 

Muncy Corporation is the OEM window regulator industry leader 
for over 70 years and its products are American made. It was 
noted in RV Business Magazine of May-June 2016, "How has no 
one thought of that before?"  For those interested in more information on SideWinder and Muncy Corporation, you 
can 
go to www.muncycorp.com. 
(Printed with permission from Muncy Corportation) 

http://www.muncycorp.com/
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Hello fellow campers, 

As always, I am excited to be writing to you again. State 
spring was an absolute success thank you to the Eager Beavers. I 
am glad that I got to meet other teens and youth that recently 
joined this wonderful organization.  

My summer is finally en route and I am preparing for 
nationals as the days dwindle down. My junior year has come to 
a close and I am eager for my senior year to take me on a 
journey. This past year held many celebrations as well as 
achievements. I am truly honored that I got to share many of 
them with my camping family. 

I am glad to share with you that I now can officially drive a truck while pulling a trailer. I can't wait to see 
each and every one of you again. See you soon in Lima.  

Extremely grateful, 
Katie Kurburski 
Michigan Teen Queen 

Hello fellow campers,

I am so happy to represent the Great State of Michigan for the 
2016-2017 year as your Teen King. I am so excited for all of the 
opportunities that are ahead and hope to have lots of fun. 

I am currently a sophomore in high school and have just 
finished up my wrestling season and about to start my track season 
where I hope to go to states this year.  I am extremely excited for 
nationals. I hope many of you are able to make it out there for an 
exciting week.  I hope to see you all this year and make you proud. 

Sincerely, 
Peter Kurburski 



 
 
 
 
 

  

 

 

 

Page 8 

Hello Campers, 

It has been a very busy winter for me and I am anxiously 
awaiting the arrival of spring and the camping season! I am 
finishing up my second work term with Bronson here in 
Kalamazoo and then will be off to school at the beginning of 
April for another school term! 

I recently competed at the Michigan Collegiate DECA 
Competition where I brought home second place in the category 
of Executive Job Interview and third place in the prepared event 
of Business Research. This means I will be headed to Anaheim, 
California in April to compete in the International Competition! 

Spring will be super busy with campouts, school, and extra-
curriculars, but I would love an invite to attend your chapter 
campouts! I cannot believe that my reigning year is already half-over so I want to continue to make this year 
one of my most memorable years in FCRV yet!  

Thanks again for all of your support and I cannot wait to see what this camping season has in store! 

See you soon, 
Emily Kurburski 
Miss FCRV 2016 

Scope Camping Magazine 

Canada’s first RV camping magazine, Scope Camping Magazine has invited MIFCRV to read their 
magazine.  It is free to anyone that wishes to read it.  They do have a small request form that asks for your 
name and where you live (You might be able to just click on ENTER farther down the page). 

The Spring 2017 issue is over 100 pages long; with many articles that could be of interest to many of 
our Michigan campers.  One in particular is about the Blue Water Fall Mixer complete with nice pictures.  
Other articles include: Detroit Institute of Art, Geiger Michigan UP press tour, Birdwatching in 
Michigan’s UP, Wooden Boat Building School, FCRV National Campvention, and many others.  Take 
some time browsing through it and enjoy!  
You will find the magazine on the Internet at:  http://www.clickoncamping.ca/ 

Chap la in’s Corner  
When camping we should remember to show who we are and what organization we represent.  We need to put out 

our signs, banners, flags, etc. and go back to wearing our vests to show that we are enjoying what God has provided 
for us.  We also need to show in our lives and activities the pleasure that God gives us. 

Praying for your safe travels.  See you at Fall! 

Numbers 2:2(KJV)  
2Every man of the children of Israel shall pitch by his own standard, with the ensign of their father’s house: far off 

about the tabernacle of the congregation shall they pitch. 

http://www.clickoncamping.ca/
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We hosted the Spring campout in honor of o
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one that attended the Spring Campout which was held at 
y18th-21st. 
ur club's 50th anniversary. We had 40 units and five 1st 

time families in attendance.  
On Thursday we toured Spartan Motors in Charlotte and Friday we toured MOO-Ville Creamery in 

Nashville. 
During the daytime on Saturday there were several vendors demonstrating their products 

which included: Pampered Chef, Blue Streak, also Essential Oils with homemade hand scrubs, Ron and Ida 
with T-shirts and Engraving (Graphix Screen Printing, Inc.) and Emerald Fox Boutique. The teens hosted a 
great hotdog lunch. Afternoon crafts were tie-dye T-shirts and bird houses. We had a wonderful potluck with 
pulled pork and all the yummy side dishes you guys provided.  

Our evening entertainment included a wrestling match between Jordan Scofield and Peter Kurburski, an 
unexpected performance from the Lennon sisters, Emily and Katie Kurburski doing an Irish step dance 
performance, and our own version of the Newlywed Game. We concluded the evening program with a cake 
and cookie celebration in honor of Chapter 63 Eager Beavers 50th anniversary. 

The teens and double digits went bowling Saturday night. We cannot thank Mark Mayes our most senior 
member in our group for hosting BINGO and the Saturday evening program. He was entertaining all on his 
own.  

Our weekend ended with a great pancake breakfast and worship with the Praise Gang Puppeteers. We 
hope you all had as much fun as we did. 

Thanks 
Jeannie 

2017 State Fall Campout 
September 15-17, 2017 

Early Arrivals beginning Wednesday September 13 at Noon 

Gladwin Fairgrounds, 401 S. State St., Gladwin, MI 48624 

Hosted by Second and Third Generation Family Members 
of the Nature’s Nuts Chapter! 

Theme: Woodland Wildlife Weekend 
Volunteers needed – Please call Kelly Carey at 248.240.2101 

if you can help. 
Look for the registration form coming soon. 
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FAMILY CAMPERS AND RVers 
National Scholarship Recipient: 2017 

It is our pleasure to announce that John F. Kurburski of Dewitt, Michigan has received one of 
–

Lansing in the Mechanical Engineering program. The criterion for a National Scholarship is 
available on line at the FCRV web site: applicants must demonstrate high academic success; 
involvement in FCRV activities; participation in community activities and provide two 
references. This scholarship program is administered by Scholarship America. 
FCRV is proud of John’s accomplishments to date and wishes him success in his academic 
career. 
Please publish this announcement throughout your State. 
Carl & Lynda Wood 
FCRV National Scholarship Board Directors 

FAMILY CAMPERS AND RV’ers 
National Scholarship Recipient: 2017 

Dear John and Linda  -  State Directors: Michigan 
It is our pleasure to announce that Elizabeth M Kurburski of Harbor Springs, Michigan has 

received one of nine National Scholarships awarded this year. Elizabeth is enrolled at Michigan 
State University – East Lansing in the Food Science program. The criteria for a National 
Scholarship is available on line at the FCRV web site: applicants must demonstrate high academic 
success; involvement in FCRV activities; participation in community activities and provide two 
references. This scholarship program is administered by Scholarship America. 

FCRV is proud of Elizabeth’s accomplishments to date and wishes her success in her academic 
career. 

Carl & Lynda Wood 
FCRV National Scholarship Board Directors 

With Deepest Sympathy 
Shirley Mae Schaeding, 80, of Sanford, died Saturday morning, July 1, 2017 at her home,

surrounded by the love of her family. She was born December 23, 1936 in Midland. On April 14, 1956 she 
married Frederick Schaeding. She enjoyed traveling all fifty of the United States and many locations around 
the world, as well as cooking and crafts. She loved her family, especially her husband.  The Scheadings are 
lifetime members of FCRV and joined in 1973; they are field directors in the Northern District. 

Michael O. Malecki – Mike passed away Wednesday, April 5, 2017 at St. Mary's Hospital in Saginaw, 
Michigan, age 62 years. He was born December 26, 1954 to Patricia Riley and the late John Malecki in 
Saginaw, Michigan. On August 13, 1977 he married the love of his life Mary Ann McGregor in Bridgeport, 
Michigan. He camped with NCHA/FCRV Chapter 292 since 1978. 

John Clemens Specht, resident of Roseville and former longtime resident of Clinton Township, died 
peacefully surrounded by the love of his family on April 21, 2017. He was 80 years of age.  

John was born in Detroit, Michigan on September 1, 1936, son of the late John and Helen (Leigh) 
Specht. He was united in marriage to his beloved wife, Janet Dalecke, on September 28, 1957 at Zion United 
Church of Mt. Clemens. 

John and Jan belonged to the camping club the Mt. Clemens Stinkers, which allowed the family to 
make many fond memories and to travel around the country including all the Providences of Canada. 

Dear John and Linda  -  State Directors: Michigan 

nine National Scholarships awarded this year. John is enrolled at Lansing Community College
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MSA Retiree Rally
September 5-9, 2017

St. Louis Campground
8489 N. Bagley Road, St. Louis, MI 48880

989-681-2581

We hope you will join us for the annual MSA Michigan Retiree Rally! It is several days of fun, food, games and other
planned activities. We challenge you to bring a member or guest and enjoy your time while visiting St. Louis.  

Meals that will be provided are breakfast Tuesday, supper Tuesday (please bring a dessert to share) and lunch 
Wednesday. The Gratiot County Food Bank will be supported by your generous donation of non-perishable food items 
and proceeds from a quilt raffle. There will be many outdoor and evening games and lots of catching up with our 
camping family. We hope you will join us! 

Camping Fee is $12 per night. You must register with the campground and indicate you are attending the MSA Retiree 
Rally to receive the discount camping rate. You may pre-register by email: info@stlouiscamp.org or by phone: 989-681-
2581. 

Activity Fee: $7.50 per person 
Make checks payable to:  Michigan State Association/FCRV  

Send registration with activity fee to: 
John/Linda English 
MSA Retiree Rally 
P.O. Box 215 
Quincy, MI 49082 

Questions: Call Linda at 248.797.5030 or Email: mifcrv@mifcrv.org  

Please register on or before: August 28, 2017 for meals planning. Thank You! 
----- ----------------------------------- ----------------------------------------------------------------------------------- --------------- 
First Timer: Yes___  No___ 

Name:____ ____________________________________________________________ Phone:_____ _____________________ 

Email Address: _____________________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________________________  

City: _____________________________ State: ___________Zip:______________  

FCRV Membership Number:_____________________ Expiration Date:____ _________________________ 

Type of Unit: _____________________________ Length ft.:____________ 

Number attending rally:__________ Special Needs:_______________________________________________ 

mailto:info@stlouiscamp.org
mailto:mifcrv@mifcrv.org
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BLUE WATER DISTRICT MIXER 
SEPTEMBER 22, 23, 24, 2017 
EASTERN MICH. FAIRGROUNDS  
IMLAY CITY, MI 48444 

FEES: $ 10.00 REGISTRATION FEE 
$ 35.00 CAMPING FEE $ 45.00 TOTAL 
NO CANADIAN CHECKS OR MONEY ORDERS, PLEASE  

DEADLINE FOR REGISTRATION 
SEPTEMBER 12, 2017  
LATE REGISTRATION IS $2.00 AT THE GATE 

CHECKS PAYABLE TO: 
BLUE WATER DISTRICT MIXER

MAIL REGISTRATION 
ROCKY LUMLEY  
603 N. 3RD ST 
ST. CLAIR, MI. 48079 
810-329-3455  
donrocky64@hotmail.com 

OR JOYCE WILLIAMS 
mibluewaterfcrv@gmail.com 

BLUE WATER DISTRICT MIXER 
SEPTEMBER 22, 23, 24, 2017 
EASTERN MICH. FAIRGROUNDS  
IMLAY CITY, MI 48444 

FEES: $ 10.00 REGISTRATION FEE 
$ 35.00 CAMPING FEE $ 45.00 TOTAL 
NO CANADIAN CHECKS OR MONEY ORDERS, PLEASE  

DEADLINE FOR REGISTRATION 
SEPTEMBER 12, 2017  
LATE REGISTRATION IS $2.00 AT THE GATE 

CHECKS PAYABLE TO: 
BLUE WATER DISTRICT MIXER

MAIL REGISTRATION 
ROCKY LUMLEY  
603 N. 3RD ST 
ST. CLAIR, MI. 48079 
810-329-3455  
donrocky64@hotmail.com 

OR JOYCE WILLIAMS 
mibluewaterfcrv@gmail.com 

CHAPTER NAME AND #_____________________________  

NAME____________________________________________  

ADDRESS__________________________________________  

PROV              POSTAL CODE
CITY_________________STATE___________ZIP__________

PHONE____________________________________________ 

EMAIL ADDRESS_____________________________________  

CHAPTER NAME AND # _______________________________ 

UNIT TYPE_____________LENGTH__________#SLIDES_____ 

# IN FAMILY ___  ADULT___  TEEN___  DD___  YOUTH___ 

AMOUNT PAID $__________ 

THOSE IN HANDICAP WILL NOT BE PARKED WITH 
THEIR CHAPTER. YOU MUST HAVE A VALID HANDICAP 
STICKER OR DOCTOR’S NOTE.  

ACTIVITIES INCLUDE: BINGO, SOUP KETTLE, PROJECT 
SALE AND MUCH MORE.  

A FREE WEEKEND WILL BE DRAWN FOR THOSE 
REGISTERED BY AUG. 12, 2017.       
BASIC ELECTRIC AVAILABLE!!! 
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PROV              POSTAL CODE
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Please share the one below with a friend 
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